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Regional Parking Policy 

As growth occurs in the Town of Richmond Hill (Town) along major transit corridors and intensification 

areas, parking has been and is a growing topic of importance for consideration. Parking strategies can be 

effective tools to help increase the use of sustainable transportation while reducing automobile 

dependency. 

Charging for parking is one of the key strategies of worthy consideration and could be an effective tool 

to encourage regional transit users to choose sustainable transportation modes as a means to arrive at 

transit stations instead of driving. However, since the Town does not currently charge for off-street 

parking, the reality could be that surrounding neighbourhoods and developments would be impacted by 

an uptake of parked vehicles as drivers do not prefer to pay for parking at regional transit stations. The 

following strategies could be considered by Metrolinx to mitigate unintended impacts of paid parking at 

regional transit stations: 

• Coordinate with local municipalities to implement paid parking at developments along major

transit corridors and near major regional transit stations;

• Collaborate with developers to provide supportive land uses near regional transit stations that

would meet the everyday needs of users prior to and after their transit trips;

• Consult with local transit providers to improve transit service to a level of service that is

convenient, flexible, accessible and affordable enough to encourage drivers to and from regional

transit stations to utilize local transit; and

• Partner with local municipalities to provide sufficient dedicated and separated active

transportation access connections to regional transit stations. Metrolinx to provide site specific

internal active transportation connections, within transit station sites inclusive of parking lots,

from the external transportation network and provide secure and convenient bicycle parking

facilities at regional and local transit stations or bus stops.

When considering the recommendation of paid parking at regional transit stations, we encourage 

Metrolinx to consult with local municipalities and local transit operators on their needs to support the 








